Parish Council Report November 2016
At their last meeting of the year, councillors congratulated all those who had contributed to the success of the recent Bonfire Night celebrations on the recreation field.   Sales went well and a small profit made which will go some way to meeting the advance costs of next year’s event.  Well done everyone!

Work on various improvements to the Recreation field has begun, and will continue over the next weeks: improvements to the slide and refurbishment of the play equipment. The recent work by county highways on relaying the footpath in Marton Road was welcomed by councillors, although we were disappointed that the lay-by ner the crossroads had not been done.  We have, however, been assured that this will be remedied before the end of the financial year.  The PC will continue to press for this.
In the past the village had an active Youth Club, but it folded following reduced interest and a shortage of willing volunteers to run activities.  Given the large number of children in Birdingbury, it seems a shame that we can no longer provide this facility.  If any of you think they might be able to help in getting a new club going, please contact Cllr Gaynor Davy, who will be able to spell out what might be required of prospective leaders.
The council has been consulted about the possible removal of the telephone box in Main Street.  Our view is that we would be reluctant to see it go, although it is rarely used for making calls. We would like to explore alternative uses, and would be happy for any suggestions from villagers.
Some of the trees along our village verges are coming to the end of their healthy life, and the county council forestry officer has agreed to remove them. We are concerned to replace any that have to go so that the next generation can continue to enjoy tree-lined village streets. 

If any of you would like to sponsor a replacement tree, either as a memorial to a loved one, or simply because you love trees, please contact the clerk or any of the councillors to register your interest.
The cost of a new tree of appropriate size (plus planting work) is likely to be around £50 to £80.  We look forward to hearing from you!  The Parish Council has already set aside a sum of money to support this tree renewal work

The Clerk and councillors wish you all a very happy Christmas and a healthy new year.

Please do contact any of your Parish Councillors if you wish to bring to our attention any issue we can help with, or come along to our next meeting which will be held at:

7.30pm on Tuesday 17h January 2017 in the Birbury

 You will be made very welcome.
Diana Turner.
Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
